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Good morning Brothers, ` August 2025 

I greet you in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ, whom we serve by His grace 
and love. 

Family Update

My wife, son, daughter, and I are currently in Lima, the capital city of Peru.  We have 
been here for the past seven days, awaiting my wife’s pacemaker checkup on the 25th 
of this month.   At the moment, my wife is in somewhat poor health. The extreme cold in 
Lima is causing her bone pain, headaches, and high blood pressure. It has been stable 
for a few days, but we trust that the Lord will grant us healing.
We very much need your prayers, that my wife does not have any complications, so that 
we can return to home.
 
We thank all the brothers who are praying for my wife’s health. We are grateful for the 
financial support received.

Ministry Update

In the month of May, my daughters, Martha, and Joysi, taught the children in the Sunday 
school at our church. The children are attending very regularly. We ask for your prayers 
for my daughters as they continue teaching the children.

In the month of June, we had two large events. First, on June 12th, we evangelized more 
than 200 people with disabilities, where many reconciliations and decisions were made. 
This event was held in the maloca of the Catholic church. We ask for your prayers for 
those who heard the gospel at this event. 

The second event was held on June 24th. General evangelism was held with more 
than 150 people, including children and adults, where many people heard the gospel 
message. We also need your prayers for the Lord to open doors to hold many more 
events.

Prayer Requests:

1. Specific prayer for Friday, July 25th, the day my wife’s pacemaker checkup will 
be performed.

2. Pray for our return, that God will provide our return ticket to Mazan.
3. Pray for the completion of the construction of the pastoral home.
4. Pray for the motorboat.



Even though we face difficulties, we can do all things through Christ who strengthens us (Philippians 4:13).  
Without further ado, brothers, we bid farewell with a big hug from afar.

Sincerely, 

Missionary Pastor Marcial Murayari Teco
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